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REPLY TO 
ATTENTION OF: 

DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY 
NEW ORLEANS DISTRICT. CORPS OF ENGINEERS 

P.O. BOX 60267 

NEW ORLEANS. LOUISIANA 70160-0267 

CELMN-PD-FG (10-1-7a) 6 Sep 91 

MEMORANDUM FOR Commander, Lower Mississippi Valley Division 

SUBJECT: Report on Section l16(k) of the Water Resources 
Development Act of 1990 (WRDA 90) 

1. Enclosed is the subject report submitted in accordance 
with the February 7, 1991, CECW-PC guidance letter. 

2. We concluded that the East Jefferson Levee District and 
Orleans Levee District seems to be satisfied with the performance 
of the project to date and generally expect the project to 
deliver the benefits as envisioned. The Pontchartrain Levee 
District indicated that since construction has not yet been 
initiated, no determination of benefits is possible for the 
St. Charles portion of the project. St. Bernard interests, 
the St. Bernard Police Jury and Lake Borgne Basin Levee District, 
have commented extensively and this report focuses primarily 
on the Chalmette Area. We concluded that enhancement benefits 
originally projected were only a small percentage of the total 
benefit~ and that about 73.5 percent of the total benefits 
projected already have been or will be achieved. 

Encl MICHAEL 
Colonel, EN 
Commanding 


